
Chippewa Fire District 
Safety & Health Committee Minutes 

November 7th, 2019 at 19:00 – Town of Howard – Station 6 
 

1. Meeting called to order at 19:03 hours by Chief Bernette with 9 Officers present. 

2. Last Meeting Minutes:  Motion made by Mitch Bias and seconded by Chuck Smith to approve as 
posted on the website.  Motion passed on a unanimous voice vote. 

 
3. Old Business:   

A. 2020 Fire Training Calendar / Outline:  There was a review and discussion on training topics 

for next year.  Motion to approve as presented with the correction to June training date by 

Mike Nowak and seconded by Duane Wallsch.  Motion passed on a unanimous voice vote.       

 

4. New Business:   

A. Near Miss Report:  Mark Roshell reviewed several down power line calls in the area.  

Ron Wolf reviewed a call from 09/11/2019 with a driver trapped in the vehicle with 

wires on the vehicle.  Chuck Smith reviewed a call in the Village of Lake Hallie where a 

dump truck hit a power pole.  The transformer was still trying to run and feeding high 

voltage power down the ground line.  Dan Enestvedt stated that on FireRescue1.com 

website there is an article on down power line responses.  Several items recently sent 

out by Xcel Energy will be place on the website.  Training Officers will review responding 

to down power lines and scene safety on these calls.      

 

5. Next Meeting Date and Location:  Village of Lake Hallie – Station 1 on 01/02/2020 at 19:00 

hours. 

 

6. Adjournment:  Mike Nowak made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Erik Hennlich.  Motion 

carried on a unanimous voice vote.  Meeting adjourned at 19:28. 


